
Solemnity of All Saints 
 November 1, 2015 
 Readings: Rv 7:2-4, 9-14; 1 Jn 3:1-3; Mt 5:1-12  

Mi Camino de Santiago 

Eleven hours after leaving St. Jean Pied de Port, France on the east side of the Pyrenees 
in the Basque region, I had climbed over 4,600 feet and crossed into Spain. Having 
walked an average of 15 miles a day for 33 days through narrow mountain passes, corn 
fields, vineyards, fields of sunflowers, forests, cow pastures, wind machines, and large 
cities, I arrived at the Cathedral of Santiago on my 72nd birthday. There were a few hot 
days and four days of rain, three of them in a row, but most of the weather was great for 
walking.  

 

A typical day started with ñwakeupò at 6:00am and then I was on the road by 6:30 
carrying a 20 pound pack on my back. I prayed the Rosary as I walked in the morning 
hours.  Around 9:00am some of my fellow pilgrims and I would have breakfast and then 
continue our trek until 1:00pm when we would stop to find un alberque (hostel) for the 
night. Alberques house 8 to 50 people to a room, which usually contains bunk beds and 
has co-ed banos (bathrooms). After getting settled, I was ready for a refreshing shower.  
Then came the daily chore of hand washing my clothes. Everywhere we went there were 
pilgrimsô meals consisting of a salad, soup or pasta, a main course (chicken, beef, fish, 
lamb or pork), followed by dessert. Larger towns would have a Pilgrimsô Mass around 
8:00pm and then it was time for a welcome nightôs sleep. 

 

Traveling alone was no problem. I met people from all over the world: New Zealand, 
South Africa, Canada, South Korea, and many northern European countries. There was 
even a blind Frenchman whose brother led him along the Camino. 

 

Two things about Spain that really struck me were the amount of water and the empty 
churches. Water faucets were everywhere. You werenôt able to turn them on and off, but 
had to push them and then they would flow for 20 -30 seconds. In most small towns the 
churches were locked for lack of a priest. In the towns and cities where there was a Mass, 
there were no young people or families in church ï just old people. 

 

The highlight of the Camino was the Cathedral of Santiago. Several daily Masses were 
held in the 1,000 seat capacity main church in Spanish. I was impressed by the swinging 
of the giant incense burner, the Botafumeiro, which occurred just before the final 
blessing. Every weekday, Mass took place in a very small side chapel in English. During 
my stay, Father Joe from County Cork, Ireland, celebrated this Mass. The two days I was 
there I was able to proclaim the Gospel while wearing my pilgrim outfit. One day I served 
as minister of the cup and on the other day a deacon from Boston ministered the cup. 

 
I still cannot believed I walked 500 miles and lost 22 pounds. What a great pilgrimage!  

 
Buen Camino, 

Deacon Bill 
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Safe Environment Training 
In accordance with the United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops and diocesan guidelines all parish volunteers are 
required to complete Safe Environment training every three 
years. Training classes are scheduled here for: Sunday, 
Nov. 1 at 6pm; Monday, Nov. 2 at 7pm; Monday, Nov. 9 at 

7pm; Thursday, Nov.12 at 7pm in CNH. 

 

Newman Center Young Adults 
We will have our monthly social after the 7pm Mass next 
week, Nov. 8. Join us at Pieology Pizzeria located at Campus 
Pointe (3123 E. Campus Pointe Dr.) across from the 
Savemart Center. 

 

High School Youth Group 
The youth group will be having a scavenger hunt this Monday 
November 2. Itôll be from 6:00pm to 7:30pm. Bring a friend! 
 

Harvest Fest was a success! Thank you to all the high 
schoolers who helped out. Everyone enjoyed the blackout 
game room. 

 

LGBTQ Catholic Ministry 
LGBTQ Catholic Ministry is a fellowship group where LGBTQ 
people of faith are welcome to explore their spirituality and to 
share their experience, strength, and hope with one another. 
We will meet on Monday evening, Nov. 2

nd
, in Cardinal 

Newman Hall from 7:00pm-8:30pm for our first meet and 
greet and to share food, drink, and friendship. Please join us! 
For more information contact John Prandini. 

 

National Vocation Awareness 
On this Solemnity of All Saints we begin National Vocation 
Awareness Week. Let us remember those who have given 
their lives in service to the Church by renewing our own 
baptismal commitment to serve the Lord. Please consider 
your call to serve God in your particular vocation. Hopefully 
some of you will hear a call to priesthood, diaconate, or 
religious life and will be open to that possibility. If you would 
like assistance, please contact Fr. Dan Avila, Director of 
Vocations at vocations@dioceseoffresno.org or 488-7424. 

 

Altar Flowers 

The flowers on the altar this weekend are in memory of John 
Barretto. If you would like to donate flowers in memory of a 
loved one you may do so by contacting Suzy Elower at  

suzy@csufnewman.com. 

 

Grief Support 
The group will begin its fall session on Monday, November 2 
at 7:00pm in the Community Room. We will be meeting for 
five Mondays. Join us in processing the loss of loved ones. If 
you know of people who may benefit from this group do not 
hesitate to tell them about our group. The Evening of 
Remembrance will be December 7 at 7:00pm in the Chapel. 

Family Life Ministry 

Menôs Saturday Breakfast Group meets Saturday, Nov. 
7
th
 from 7:30am-9:00am in the Cafeteria. Deacon Bill will 

speak about his pilgrimage along the Camino de Santiago. 

Menôs Morning Scripture Study Group meets Tuesdays 
7:30am-8:15am after 7:00am Mass in the Community 
Room to discuss the upcoming Sundayôs readings. 

 

Meditation Opportunities 

Christian Meditation meets Thursday mornings, 11:15am 
to 12:15pm in CNH Room 104. Facilitated by Benita 
Lankford. 

Evening Meditation meets Wednesday evenings, 7:00pm 
to 8:00pm in the Community Room Facilitated by Veena 
Kapoor. 

 

Tai Chi for Arthritis 

Tuesday & Thursday mornings. Beginnerôs class: 9:00am-
10:00am; Regular class: 10:15am -11:15am. CNH 103. 
Instructor: Art Lopez.  

 

Thursday Evening Tai Chi has two different class 
offerings: Tai Chi 24 Short Form, 5:30pm-6:30pm; and Tai 
Chi Chuan 108 Long Form 7:00pm-8:00pm. Fee: $10/
month. Classes will not meet this Thursday, Nov. 5th 

 

College Ministries 

FOOTLOOSE IN FALL! Join us Saturday, November 7 
from 7pm-10pm in Cardinal Newman Hall for our annual 
parish dance. Everyone 18 years and older is invited ï just 
bring an appetizer or dessert to share and come have 
some good old-fashioned fun! 

 

College Night  

Come enjoy a delicious free dinner every 
week, plus a guest speaker, Mass, service project or fun! 
We meet every Wednesday, 6-8pm, in Cardinal 
Newman Hall (the big building behind the church!). Hereôs 
whatôs coming up: 

Wednesday, November 4: 6pm Mass followed by dinner. 

Wednesday, November 11: 6pm Dinner in CNH 101; then 
meet at Fresno Indoor Soccer, 7:30pm-9:30pm.  

Wednesday, November 18: Prayer & Pie!  Our annual 
Thanksgiving prayer service includes dinner followed by 
music, prayer, and (of course) pie! 6-8PM in CNH 101-102. 

 

EMMAUS 

Meet in the Annex after 7pm Mass each Sunday to talk 
about the readings and the homily with other college 
students. Make some new friends and start your week out 
right! 

 

College & Young Adult Bible Study  Small 

group discussion of the Sunday readings and 
how Christôs teachings apply to our day to day 

lives. Mondays, 7pm-8:30pm, in the Annex.  



Prayers 

+   Mass Intentions: John Barretto, Bill & Jeanette Frye,  

    Farrell Green, deceased members of the Lopez family 

+  Deceased: Desiree Gutierrez, Edward Anthony   

   Noriego (father of Deacon Ed Noriego), George Niles 

+  Please pray for healing of our loved ones who are  ill: 

   Vaness French, Mary Vasquez, Stephanie Schwab,  

   Cathy Martins Evans, Shirley Lea, Sue Noonkester  

   (daughter of Alice Terhaar), Luz Elower, Fr. Joseph  

   Streger, Ollie Mae & Tom Godburn, Ernie Lee, Kenny  

   Smith, Horace Spann, Kyle Springer 

 

Faith, Family & Friends 

This Tuesday, Nov. 3
rd
,  Faith, Family & Friends - our 

parish communityôs Religious Education and Faith 
Formation evening for EVERYONE meets again. 

Join us in Cardinal Newman Hall from 5:30-6:00pm to 
share your pre-ordered pizza or your own food with family 
& friends. Then at 6:00pm we will begin our opening 
program with music, song, raffle prizes for those who 
arrive prior to 6:00pm, announcements and prayer.  

At 6:15pm the children will be dismissed to attend their 
age-specific programs, while the adults will return to CNH 
to attend their choice of one of three class options: 
Catholic Faith Topic: Forming Intentional Disciples by 
Sr. Kathleen  
Family Life Topic: Engaged Parenting by Katie Dyer, 
PhD 
Scripture Study Topic: Acts of the Apostles by Deacon 
John Supino 
All adults and families are invited. You do not have to 
have a child in religious education to take part in 
FF&F. Faith formation is a life-long process that never 
ends. Please join us to develop and share your faith with 
other members and families of the Newman Center. 

 

Harvest Fest 
A HUGE thank you to all the volunteers who made this 
Harvest Fest a smash, especially the college and high 
school students!! Thank you also to the staff members, 
parents, and all those who donated candy.  None of this 
could happen without all of you!! 
 

Congratulations 
Newlyweds 

Gabriel Matisse Gentry-George 

& Phonethip Phasouvor   October, 03 2015 

 

Thomas Steven Shute 

& Heather Jeanette Prandini  October, 10 2015 

Sunday Contributions 
October 24-25 Contributions:     $11,502 

October Total Contributions:     $48,109 

Monthly Sunday Contributions Goal:   $60,000 

World Mission Sunday Contributions:        $2,626 
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Rachelôs Vineyard 
Post-abortion Healing 

Rachelôs Vineyard next retreat in the Fresno area will 
be November 13 through 15. This retreat will be in 
English. If you have any questions you may contact 
Jennifer at 877-629-6626. Communication is highly 
confidential. 

 

Fresno Catholic Singles 
The Fresno Catholic Singles general meeting potluck 
will be at 6:30pm on November 2 in Cardinal Newman 
Hall. For details call Rose Marie - 439-2601. 

 

All Saintsô Day 
The Solemnity of All Saints is when the Church honors 
all saints, known and unknown. This is similar to the 
American holidays of Veteransô Day and Presidentsô 
Day, when a group of people are honored on a specific 
day. While we have information about many saints, 
and we honor them on specific days, there are many 
unknown or unsung saints, who may have been 
forgotten, or never been honored specifically. On All 
Saintsô Day, we celebrate these holy men and women, 
and ask for their prayers and intercessions. 

Chowchilla Womenôs Prison Gifts Bags Update 
 

Thank you to all who have generously brought items for the gifts bags! We are off to a good start, but we have a long 
way to go. Last year the churches involved in this compassionate work of mercy put together 4500 gift bags. Please 
continue to bring unused TRAVEL SIZE: shampoo, conditioner, body lotion, bath gel, soap, toothpaste, deodorant, 
individually wrapped toothbrushes, pocket-sized tissue, and small combs without ñrat tailò handles. Also greeting cards, 
in English and Spanish, (without shiny, musical, metal, or moving parts), note pads (no metal, spiral or post-its), picture 
postcards, stationery, wood pencils with eraser tops, and clear colorless barrel pens (no clickers). Items must be 
received no later than November 23rd for the prison outreach. Please bring items year round as they will be used for 
other social outreaches. Please place in the gray container in the hallway outside the womenôs restroom. 

 

Visiting and reaching out to those in prison is a powerful act of mercy to those who are ñpoor in spiritò. It is a profound 
act of love that can be life changing, not only for inmates, but for those reaching out to them.  

 

We are looking for someone to take over the collection & sorting of the toiletries. Please contact Candy Phillips 

for more information 360-904-0999 candyhadphillips@hotmail.com. 

And please join us at the next Pope Francis Peace & Justice meeting this Thursday, November 12 at 7pm in Room 5 
to hear more about all the wonderful opportunities for service! 

Annual Interfaith Thanksgiving  
All are invited to share with people of many faiths in our annual 
Thanksgiving Service sponsored by the Interfaith Alliance of 
Central California. It will be hosted this year by Holy Spirit 
Catholic Church on Sunday, November 22 at 5:30pm. 
Prayer, readings and music, and a special musical offering by 
the youth choir of a local Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day 
Saints are part of the service. A reception of light refreshments 
will be provided after the service. All are welcome. 

 

United Way Contribution 
If you work for a company that allows you  to deduct funds 
from your paycheck for credit to United Way, you can request 
a "designation form" from your employer and ask that your 
United Way donation be contributed to the following 
agency:  St. Paul Newman (United Way code #11155).  We 
are listed in the United Way as agency "St. Paul Newman" and 
our tax Id #: 94-1294942.  

Together in Faith - Bishopôs Annual Appeal 
If you have not already received it, in the next few days you will receive your personal appeal mailer/brochure asking for 
your spiritual and financial support of the many ministries in the diocese funded by the 2015-2016 Together In Faith/
Bishopôs Annual Appeal. We encourage you to give prayerful thought to your participation in our Annual Appeal at any 
level appropriate for you. No gift is too small! You may make your donations on-line at dioceseoffresno.org/baa by 
clicking on the ñDonateò button for the Bishopôs Annual Appeal. The on-line donation uses the PayPal system for a 
secure method of giving to the Appeal. Thank you for your generous support! 

mailto:candyhadphillips@hotmail.com


St. Paul Catholic Newman Center 

The Liturgy Team 
 

The second part of the renewal of Liturgy and the Liturgy 
team at St. Paul Catholic Newman Center continues this 
Monday as we encourage conversations with ministry 
leaders and members discerning the ñstyle and contentò of 
each ministry, as well as the necessary response and 
preparation for members who are called to one specific 
liturgical ministry or another. 

 

This Monday, the Sacristan & Altar Servers ministries will 
meet at 7:00pm in the Chapel. 

 

All who are involved with the Sacristan or Altar Attendant 
ministry are required to attend. 

 

Preparations for the new liturgical year and Advent are 
well underway. Your attendance at this meeting will help 
in providing for a smooth liturgy. 

 

Monday, November 2 

7:00pm 

Chapel 

 

Should you have questions or request more information, 
please contact: Kevin Jonas, Liturgical Consultant 

213-910-7252; kevin.lee.jonas@gmail.com 

Catholic Sacraments in Times of Illness 
Ministry to the sick and dying is a central healing ministry of our Catholic faith. The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick is 
available in the parish and should be administered by the parish priest before a patient goes into the hospital. The 
sacraments of Reconciliation and Eucharist are part of a Catholicôs preparation for terminal illness and should be 
administered as soon as such a diagnosis is made, along with the Anointing. Since local hospitals do not have Catholic 
priests on staff (except for St. Agnes), these sacramental ministries should be arranged through the sick personôs parish 
before admission to hospitals, hospice care or nursing homes. In cases of hospital emergency, the hospital operator has 
the contact number of the on-call Catholic priest for emergency situations at Fresno area hospitals, Valley Childrenôs, 
Kaiser, Veteranôs, Clovis Community, Fresno Community and Fresno Heart & Surgical. Patientôs family can contact the 
hospital operator or ask at the nursesô station or emergency room personnel in such circumstances. Pick up the helpful 
brochure Catholic Sacraments in Times of Illness for a correct understanding of the sacraments of the Catholic faith. 
It is available in the main hallway of the Newman Center. 

 

Annual Turkey Drive - Benefitting Catholic Charities 
WHAT: Accepting turkey donations and sponsorships of $500 are available to those businesses or individuals that 
would like to donate to this cause (FREE advertising throughout the day on KSEE 24 will be given to those who pledge 
sponsorship of $500 or more!) 

 

WHERE: KSEE 24 News Station, 5035 E. McKinley Fresno,CA 93727 

 

WHEN: November 24ð5:00am to 7:00pm 




